Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

CHAMPAGNE - Hi! My name is Mitchell Nor-mand Champagne and my parents Alain and Judy (née Yuille) would like to announce with love my safe arrival. I was born on February 28, 1990 at 3:35 p.m. I weighed 8 lbs. and measured 20-1/2 inches long. My grandpas and grandmas are Mr. and Mrs. Lesile Yuille, Mrs. Fleurette Champagne (late Normand) and Edmond Larocque. My great grandpas and grandmas are Mrs. Rita Forrester (late Tommy) Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Lussier and Mr. Robert Champagne of Joliette and Grandma Alice.

HAMILTON - Tom and Ruth (née Sparrow) are thrilled to announce the birth of their second child, a girl, Darragh Irene, born February Irene, born February 12th, 1990, at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown. Happy grandpar-ents are Willand and Irene Hamilton of Ormstown and Adrian and Frances Sparrow of Huntingdon. Brother Dale thinks she's great.

JEFFERY - Frances and Glenn Jeffery of Edmonton, Alberta are happy to announce the birth of their first born, Samantha Lynne, on February 22, 1990, at 1:22 p.m. at the Grey Nuns Hospital in Edmonton. Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Roy Jeffery of Edmonton, Alberta and Jim and Alice Leahy of Franklin Centre, Quebec.

McCARTNEY - Barry and Ginny (née Mathews) of St. Albert, Alberta proudly annouce the birth of their son Brett Mathew, 7 lbs. 8 ozs. on March 9, 1990, brother for Hawley Elizabeth and Mitchell Barry, Proud grandparents are Don and Ruth Mathews of Venise-en-Quebec and Quen and Doris McCartney of Howick.

BIRTHDAY



On February 17th, family and friends gathered together to celebrate the 80th birthday of Mrs. Edith Sedgwick.

A stong and dedicated wife, mother and grandmother, her life has been a true inspiration to her children, sixteen grandchildren and eight great grandchildren as she looks forward to two more great grandchildren on the way.

DIED

HALE, (née Florence Parker) - At the Robertson Retirement Residence, Nepean, Ontario, on Sunday, March II, 1990. Florence Parker age 78 years, beloved wife of the late Keith Hale, Howick, Quebec, dear mother of the late Susan. Resting at the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home, Franklin Centre, Private funeral. Inter-Georgetown Cemetery, Howick, Que-Wednesday, bec, on March 14th at 2 p.m.

McCARTNEY, Albert -At the Barric Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, Que, on March 5th, 1990. age 96 years. Beloved husband of Janet Elizabeth Chisholm. Dear father of James, and his wife Janet, Muriel and her husband Basil Hatcher, Grand-father of Randy, Wendy, Douglas and Noll Houle. Great grandfather of Corey, Funeral service was from McGerrigle Funeral Home, Ormstown on Wednesday, March 7th at 2 p.m. In-Georgetown terment Cemetery. In fleu of flowers donations may be made to Women's Auxiliary of Barrie Memorial Hospital.

WALLACE, Muriel (née Rodgers) - At the Barrie Memorial Hospital, on March 9th, 1990, wife of John M. Wallace, daughter of Roberta May Rodgers also survived by her children Roberta (George Barrington), Heather and Ted as well as her grandchildren Mark and Scott. Funeral service was held from St-Paul's United Church on Sunday March 11th at 2:30 p.m. Interment Union Cemetery. Arrangements made by Funeral McGerrigle Home Inc. Ormstown.

CARD OF THANKS

Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Laffeur wish to thank relatives and friends for the expressions of sympathy, masses, floral tributes and visits to the Ste. Agathe Funeral Home, at the time of the death of Mrs. Rose Laverdure (mother of Mrs. Lafleur) on February 21, 1990, at the age of 89 years. All are requested to consider these thanks as personal.

Special thanks to doctors Aiken, Thompson and Blonde, nurses and staff of the 2nd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for their excellent care and kindness during my stay in the hospital. To my relatives and friends who sent flowers, cards, visits and their wishes, all was much appreciated.

Mary Renaud

CARD OF THANKS

A sincere thank you to relatives, friends and neighbors for expressions of sympathy, floral tributes, charitable donations, visits, cards and food received at the time of the loss of our dear mother, Elizabeth Reddick. To the staff at La Residence for the tender loving care she recieved while she was there. A special thank you to Dr. Blondie and the staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, and also to those who remembered Mother on her 94th birthday with cards and hone calls. All was deeply appreciated.

The Reddick Family

With heartfelt appreciation to the many friends who came on Sunday past, for my 80th birthday, also for the calls received from those who couldn't come. My only regret is that Howard couldn't be here to share this memorable day with us. God bless you all.

Abbie Miller

Our sincere thanks to all our relatives, friends, and neighbours who were so thoughtful in taking time to come to express their sympathy in our time of sorrow. Thank you for the lovely flowers, cards and food, gifts, also for donations made to the Cancer Society and to those who came to help. All these acts of kindness were greatly appreciated.

Blanche A. Langevin Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Langevin Mr. and Mrs. Donald Sutherland

I wish to thank Dr. Blonde and the emergency room staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital as well as the ambulance personnel, Raymond and Diane Vincent, for the prompt and excellent care I received on February 2nd. The concern and kindness shown by all is deeply appreciated.

IN MEMORIAM

DEREPENTIONY, Lucien - In loving memory of a dear father and grandfather, who passed away March 18, 1986.

Eternal rest grant unto him. Oh, Lord let perpetual light shine upon him.

May his soul rest in peace. Lovingly Lisette, Theo, Eric and Matthew.

DINEEN, Edward - In loving memory of a dear husband and father who passed away, March 12, 1988.

Sadly missed and always Eileen, remembered, Dennis and Kevin.

A tribute to the late George Marlin

Born in Barrington, Que., on December 6th, 1907, George Irving Marlin, was the second of three children of the late William Marlin and his wife, Isabella Scott. He was predeceased by his brother Ralph Ernest in 1947 and is survived by his sister Lena Mildred Hill, presently residing at the Griffith-

McConnell -Residence in Montreal. On June 25,

George married Ethel May

Clark. Together they pur-

chased a farm in Hemmingford Township, where they resided for the rest of their lives. During their 50 years of married life, they were blessed with 7 children. Throughout his lifetime,

George believed in a philosophy of hard work and

honesty. With the help of his wife and family, he built up a fine herd of registered holsteins, to which he was firmly dedicated.

The highlight of his later

years was his annual trip to

Cabri, Saskatchewan, to

visit his daughter, Mary and family as well as the many friends he had made there. His love of the West dated back to the late 1920's when he worked on 2 harvest excursions in the Cabri area. After a lengthy battle

with cancer, George Marlin passed away on November 15, 1989 at the Montreal General Hospital. He is greatly missed and will always be remembered by his family and friends.